City of Long Beach Memorandum
Working Together to Serve

Date: November 26, 2008

To: Federal Legislation Committee Members

From: Patrick H. West, City Manage@ L)
Subject: Summary of 2008 Federal Funding Successes

Attached for your review is a summary of the total amount of Federal funding
successfully received by the City in FY 2008 through direct legislative efforts.
These successes are a result of the collaborative efforts of the Mayor, the
Federal Legislation Committee, the City's Federal legislative advocates Van
Scoyoc Associates, City staff, and of course our Long Beach Congressional
delegation.

This list does not include the numerous federal grant dollars that many
departments receive (such as Section 8, CDBG, Homeland Security, Health
grants, etc), rather it shows new funding sources identified and secured on behalf
of Long Beach in 2008, either through direct efforts or in partnership with other
groups.

For more information, please contact Tom Modica, Manager of Government
Affairs, at 8-5091.

cC: Mayor and Members of the City Council
Suzanne Frick, Assistant City Manager
Reginald Harrison, Deputy City Manager
All Department Heads
Tom Modica, Manager of Government Affairs
Samara Ashley, Director of Government Affairs {Marbor)
Ryan Alsop, Director of Government and Public Affairs (Water)
Jyl Marden, City Council Liaison
Van Scoyoc Associates
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FiscAL YEAR 2008: FEDERAL GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS SUCCESSES

NOVEMBER 2008
Direct Federal Dollars Received
e Dredging for the Los Angeles River Earmark $3,284,000
¢ Gang Prevention and intervention Program Earmark $267,900
s Job Training Earmark $136,000
¢ Supplemental funding for Los Angeles River Dredging $1,500,000
» Reprogramming funding for Los Angeles River Dredging $240,000

TOTAL: $5,427,900

ederal Dollars Almost Received*

e (ang Prevention/intervention Earmark in the Senate Bill $1,500,000

*Congress didn't approve appropriations bills this year, but if they did we may have received this earmark

Other Successes This Year:
¢ Funding for 15 new C-17s $3,800,000,000
¢ Long Beach federal funds for dealing with the housing crisis $5,000,000

e [ncreased Cost-Allocation to departments for the IGR program $85,000



